anne Baldwin

From: angela glover

Sent: 10 April 2021 13:51

To: DC Support

Subject: App reference 00922/0UT Foxden Way, Great Bourton OBJECTION

This development would adversely affect the environment and well-being of the residents of both Great Bourton
and Little Bourton. Foxden Way is a narrow lane joining the two villages, and the adjoining School Lane is also a one
track access unsuitable for regular use. These lanes are currently enjoyed by all residents for cycling, walking, as well
as access to the local graveyard and allotments. None of the lanes and roads both in and around the villages were
not originally designed for the amount of vehicles used on them now. A further increase in traffic volume, which this
development would cause on the access to the lanes, would be unthinkable.

The relatively narrow Main Street of Great Bourton is already a danger owing to the increased use of vehicles, and
the speed at which they are travelling, a point made many times to the local parish council. Any further increase in
the amount of traffic both on Main Street, and on the surrounding narrow one track lanes would have a serious
impact on safety as well as the detrimental effect on all residents.

Angela and Sam Glover
Fox Cub Cottage

Main Street

Great Bourton
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Sent from my iPad



